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M E S S A G E  F R O M  T H E  C H A I R  
 

Dear Faculty, Staff and Trainees, 
 
Thanksgiving and the holiday season are just 
around the corner!  It’s very hard to believe! 
 

As I ponder all the things that we have to be grateful for, I want to 
acknowledge that it has been a long time.  Probably none of us thought 
that 20 months later, we would still be dealing with the pandemic.  This 
is not easy.  In fact, it is very hard.  It requires that we readjust our 
expectations about what the future might look like.  Of course, none of 
us knows for sure, but as things go on, it is important to be realistic and 
acknowledge that it is possible that things are not going to be exactly 
the way they used to be.  While disappointing, this real possibility 
reminds me of how 9/11 changed the way we fly.  My kids cannot 
believe that we used to be able to walk right onto airplanes and that 
our families could go all the way to the gate to wish us safe travels.  
Now, though, saying goodbye at the curb and going through TSA with 
all that entails, is completely routine.  No one is fazed in the least.  It is 
a demonstration of an important fact:  humans are very adaptable.  
 
Difficult to believe as it is, the new normal will feel, well, normal.   
But let’s talk about gratitude.  I am so grateful for all of the work that 
you do!  You have all worked tirelessly to take care of our patients, to 
conduct cutting edge research to address the suffering of so many, to 
educate the next generation and to provide administrative support for 
all our missions.  As a department we have done so much!  Not a day 



goes by that someone does not thank me for all we have done for the 
mental health of faculty, staff and trainees.  It is all due to you!!!   
 
However, we do still have a lot of work to do in many realms.  One of 
them is Diversity, Inclusion and Equity.  As you know, both the 
Department and the Organization at large have been focused on 
identifying and developing practices to overcome systematic barriers 
and counter the long histories of biased policies and practices in 
determining who is hired.  This line of work was identified as a key 
initiative by our departmental task force on anti-racism.  To this end, I 
have empaneled a committee to put together a plan to implement 
specific, pragmatic hiring practices that are anti-racist so we can break 
the hiring practices of sourcing candidates from the same schools, 
places, companies, among others.  The team members are: 

• Dr. Cabrina Campbell – Committee Chair 

• Dr. Clay Watson 

• Dr. David Mandell 

• Dr. Mario Cristancho 

• Dr. Janet Audrain-McGovern 

• Eileen Mergliano 

• Cindy Romanelli 
And to them I am very grateful.   
 
Please do remember to take care of yourself and keep to your eating, 
sleeping and exercise routines.  Make sure you take time off to relax 
and spend time with friends and family.  Remember the key role of 
altruism in building resilience.  Our culture of altruism in the 
department and home will help us continue to thrive.  And most of all, 
have a fabulous Thanksgiving!  Thank you very much to you!!! 
 
Warmly, 
M 
 



 

 

 
 

 
W E L L N E S S  R E S O U R C E S  
Click here to access our Wellness Resources. 
During these uncertain times, help is available through PennCOBALT and 
PennMedicineTogether. 
 
U P H S  E M P L O Y E E S  R E G I S T E R  F O R  Y O U R  M Y  L I F E  E X P E R T  A C C O U N T  
Create your new account at:  https://pennmedicineeap.mylifeexpert.com/  

or Scan Here to Download 
 

 
 
UPHS employees use company Code PH045.   
 

 
T H A N K  Y O U  F O R  Y O U R  S E R V I C E .  
 

 

https://www.med.upenn.edu/psychiatry/wellness_resources.html
http://uphs.informz.net/z/cjUucD9taT05ODUxMzQ4JnA9MSZ1PTExMjA5OTc5MDUmbGk9ODQxMjQyOTQ/index.html
http://uphs.informz.net/z/cjUucD9taT05ODUxMzQ4JnA9MSZ1PTExMjA5OTc5MDUmbGk9ODQxMjQyOTU/index.html
https://pennmedicineeap.mylifeexpert.com/


Vision 
Promoting health for the brain and mind to transform lives and the world. 
 
Mission 
Penn Psychiatry develops and implements new ideas to understand, prevent, and treat 
disorders of the brain and mind, through innovative research and discoveries, outstanding 
educational, world renowned clinical services, and transformational public health policies. 
 
Click here to access the Penn Psychiatry website. 
Click here to access the CPUP Committee on Anti-Racism 
 

 
 

 

https://www.med.upenn.edu/psychiatry
https://www.med.upenn.edu/CPUPAntiRacism

